
 

 Roebuck Primary School  

NEWSLETTER NO. 11 

26 July 2017 

School Vision: Through high quality teaching and leadership, Roebuck Primary School students will  be  
positive, resilient, inclusive and  successful citizens.  

An Independent Public School - Broome Cluster  

PMB 4000,  
BROOME  WA  6725 
Tel:(08)9192 3377 Fax:(08)9192 3388  
Email: roebuck.ps@education.wa.edu.au  
Website www.roebuckps.education.wa.edu.au  

Broome Cluster of 
Independent Schools 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR 
YOUR DIARY  

 
 

Friday 28 July 
Assembly 
Spoonbill 2 

 
Monday 31 July 
School Board 
Meeting 6.00pm 

 
Tuesday 1 August 
P & C Meeting 6.30pm 

 
Friday 4 August 

Assembly Whimbrel 4 
 

Friday 4 August 
Colour Run 

 
Tuesday 8 August 
Jumps Day (Yr 1-6) 

 

 

 

Kelvin Shem, Principal 

 

 
 
 
 
 

I AM THE  

COMMUNITY KIND 

Ngaji  Gurrjin - Welcome  
 

A warm welcome back to all families particularly the new families who have joined us from far 
and wide. 
 

GOVERNORôS VISIT 
On behalf of the Broome Cluster of schools, it was our pleasure to host Her 
Excellency, The Honourable Kerry Sanderson AC, on Monday morning.  Her 
Excellency is the 32nd Governor of Western Australia and the inaugural female 
governor. 
 

Her Excellency spent an hour with staff and student leadership from each of our cluster 
schools; then a tour of our school visiting several classes with one of our early yearôs classes 
providing a big, loud welcome to Miss Excellency; bringing a smile to all adults present.   Her 
Excellency commended the work being done by our staff; the lovely welcome provided by the 
students and the tremendous school grounds.  To have such a prominent representative of 
our government visit Roebuck Primary School and spend time with staff and students was 
both a pleasure and honour for all. 
 

SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAYS 
The July 17 development day was spent by staff working on a range of programs supporting 
our planning and assessment and to continue the high standard of class programs we have at 
Roebuck Primary School.  As there was a focus on the various forms of writing, I look forward 
to continuing to read the many outstanding narratives and persuasive texts the students are 
sending me.   
 

Term Four School Development Day (November 3) has been incorrectly published on 
previous Term Calendars.  This is a normal school day where staff and students are expected 
to attend.    
 

DERBY CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to all students that participated and did their best representing us in netball 
and football.  Tremendous effort to the footballers who pipped St Maryôs in the last game to 
win the competition.  A big thank you to all staff and parents who were able to travel and 
assist with the sporting teams. 
 

STAFFING 
Welcome to new staff Ms Chelsea Cook who has joined Mrs Dixie Bartle to form our front 
office team on a permanent basis along with Mrs Erin Claybrook who is joining us for several 
weeks in the front office.  We also have Ms Aleesha Hoskins completing her teacher 
internship in Ibis 3 during Term Three. 
 Galiya - goodbye 



 ROEBUCK PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWS 

2017 CHARGES AND VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS K-6 

Curriculum Area COST 

 
 

 

Cash or cheques (payable to Roebuck Primary 

School) are accepted, EFTPOS or a direct credit to 

our school bank account:- 

 

A/c Name Roebuck Primary School 

Bank  Commonwealth Bank 

BSB   066 505 

Account No. 10134441 

Reference Please put your childôs name 

The Arts  $10.00 

English  $10.00 

Mathematics  $10.00 

Science  $10.00 

Physical & Health Education  $10.00 

Library $10.00 

TOTAL  $60.00 

CHARGES ð Extra Cost Options  Estimated Maximum Cost 

 

* $650 is the expected total cost inclusive of all activities, 
accommodation, transport and food for a five (5) day camp.  
Parent fundraising has historically reduced the contribution 
to approximately $300 per student.  This amount per child 
per annum is therefore dependent and directly related to the 
effort and energy of the fundraising. 
 
Prior to camp, payment plans may be negotiated with the 
Principal. 
 

Payment will be requested during the school year when 
costs and participation by students is confirmed 

 
Voluntary Contributions and Charges were approved at 

School Board meeting held on 29 August 2016. 

Excursions/Visiting Artists K-6  $80.00 

Interschool Sport 1-6  $60.00 

Swimming 1-6    $90.00 

School Camp 6  *$650.00 

Leadership Camp 5-6 $60.00 

Graduation 6   $55.00 

Specialist Phys Ed 1-6  $45.00 

PEAC / BIPSE 5-6   $200.00 

WHAT HAVE OUR STUDENTS BEEN UP TO? 

Spoonbill Ones War On Waste 

Mrs Allaway and the Year 5 students in Spoonbill 1 
have initiated a project in their class that encompasses 
multiple curriculum areas and priorities across 
education and the environment. 
 

By introducing an incentive program recognising 
demonstrated acts of Six Kinds of Best Values, 
students earn ómoneyô that is accumulated to purchase 
goods. Students were encouraged to bring to class 
items from home that were no longer being used but in 
good condition. The response has been overwhelming 
with a wide range of books, games, jewellery, pamper 
products and many more now cramming the 
auctioneers table.  Every week two Bankers and two 
Auctioneers are appointed to ópayô students for their 
products that is, in turn, auctioned to the highest bidder 
using ómoneyô earned through good behaviour or the 
sale of items brought in from home. 
 

As a result, students are engaged with and learning 
from the experience of buying, selling, making 
consumer choices, reusing and handling money.  This is balanced with viewing, reading and writing about the 
difficulties faced by the environment resulting from the waste and pollution from non-biodegradable products. 
Elements of maths, economics, sustainability, english and values education are rolled into one.  Feedback from the 
students indicate this project is a major hit with the classroom! 
 
Way to go Spoonbill 1! 

Mrs Allaway with her Year 5 student 

Bankers and Auctioneers 



 

Bindi Forde 

COLLECTION OF DATA FOR SCHOOL STUDENTS 

FIVE MINUTES WITH GARDENER MARK EULENSTEINé. 

So this week I ventured into the unknown and went in search of Mr Markôs 

Gardening Shed! Iôve known Mr Mark for a little while, first meeting him when he 

and his family moved to Broome and his gorgeous kids started at Roebuck 

Primary School. Since Mr Mark became our gardener here at Roebuck Primary 

School last year, not only have the gardens improved out of sight and now look a 

million bucks, but I have also gotten to know Mr Mark a little bit better! 

To start our interview I asked Mr Mark how he was settling into the role of 

gardener at our wonderful school. He LOVES his role as gardener and said that 

all of the teachers and students have been very welcoming to him. He did 

mention that none of the teachers bring him coffee in the morning yet but he 

hopes this will all change in the VERY near future!  

Mr Mark LOVES the sense of School Community that we have here at Roebuck 

Primary School! He even went as far as to say that the óKids are Greatô!  He particularly enjoys the antics of the 

Year 6 students saying that, óThey crack him upô!  

I asked Mr Mark what the hardest part of his job has been so faré.expecting him to say being out in the stinking 

hot weather all day, but to my surprise he joked saying ó Well Iôll put a positive spin on it, I have the great privilege 

of working with some very unique native plants which are only found here at Roebuck Primary School and these 

particular trees have the AMAZING ability to drop their body weight in leaves every day of the year!!!!!!  

Ha ha ha poor Mr Mark, dealing with all of those leaves! 

Before Mr Mark came to our school he was actually a Crane Operator.  He drove a 75 tonne crane on an oil rig; 75 

tonne, that is HUGE!!! Before spending 10 years offshore on oil rigs, Mr Mark used to work as a Commercial Diver 

where he had to contend with octopusô trying to steal his tools, seals wanting to play with him and being sat on by 

massive Eagle Rays as they loved a belly rub. He was also attacked by a feisty blue ring octopus once! His 

favourite thing was salvaging sunken boats. How cool would that job have been!!! 

Since being at our school Mr Mark has been given some pretty funny nicknames by the studentsé óGary the 

Gardenerô being one of them, but his absolute favourite is óMOWER MANô because it makes him feel like a 

superhero! I would LOVE to see his costume for that one. 

Nationally Consistent Collection of Data for School Students with a Disability 

Roebuck Primary School is part of an Australia wide project about students with disability and/or learning 

difficulties. We have been asked to provide data about the number and learning needs of children at our school as 

part of the August Census.  The name of the school and the name of the students will not be reported.  Information 

about the different types of needs and the programs and resources the school uses to overcome barriers and 

support children with special education needs will be collected. 

The data collection is underpinned by the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the Disability Standards for 

Education 2005. It relies on the professional judgement of school staff to determine if a student is included in the 

data collection. Names and personal information will NOT be included in the collection process. 

We believe it is important to contribute to this because it will help Governments and the Department develop better 

policies that acknowledge the level of resources needed in schools to meet the needs of all students in Western 

Australia. 

Please contact Lisa Hebble if you would like additional information about how it may affect your child. You can also 

visit: 

https://education.gov.au/what-nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability 

https://education.gov.au/what-nationally-consistent-collection-data-school-students-disability


 SPECIAL GUEST 

Roebuck Primary School had the pleasure of hosting Her Excellency, The Honourable Kerry Sanderson AC, 

Governor of Western Australia to a reception with members of the Broome Cluster of Independent Schools 

on Monday, 24 July 2017. 

 

GIFTED AND TALENTED: Primary Extension and Challenge (PEAC) 
 

ASSESSMENT OF YEAR 4 STUDENTS FOR THE PEAC PROGRAM 

The PEAC Program provides part time extension and enrichment for exceptionally able students in Years 5 and 
6.  PEAC offers a range of courses that provide the most able students with work that is intellectually 
challenging.  All students in Year 4 will have the opportunity to be assessed for suitability for the PEAC Program. 

Students who are performing well at school are possible candidates for the program.  There are some students 
in Year 4 whose potential is not so easily recognised.  There may be students who are underachieving at school 
and there are some students who demonstrate certain skills and abilities more at home than at school. 
Together, we can ensure that all students who have the potential for high academic performance are identified. 

Testing at Roebuck Primary School will occur on Monday, 31
 
July. 

The test will measure the studentôs ability to recognise patterns and to predict with speed and accuracy and 
measure each childôs ability to apply their knowledge and learning.  The scores from the test will be used in the 
selection of students for PEAC courses and extension programs during 2018 to 2019. 

If you do not wish your child to be included in the PEAC assessment please notify the school in writing 

by Friday, 28 July. 

Yours sincerely, 
Kelvin Shem 

PEAC 


